

Trooper John L. Lane Memorial Bridge Unveiling

KEVIN THOMAS August 18, 2023

ISSUE: LAW ENFORCEMENT APPRECIATION; PUBLIC SAFETY

I was honored to unveil the new "Trooper John L. Lane Memorial Bridge" sign on Bethpage State Parkway off Merrits Rd with Assemblyman John Mikulin and New York State Department of Transportation.

We sponsored this legislation to memorialize fallen New York State Trooper, John L. Lane, who died in the line of duty at the Bethpage Barracks, and recognize the past and present sacrifices made by law enforcement to keep us safe.

